
The Wauchula Historic Preservation Board met Monday, June 12, 2023 at 5:00 p.m.  
 
The following members were present: Chair Tanya Royal, William Boynton, Dr. Sylvia Collins, and Linda 
Burnett.  
 
Board Members Jennifer Clark and Cynthia Paxton were absent.  
 
Also present were Community Development Coordinator Kyle Long and City Clerk Stephanie Camacho.  
 
Royal called the meeting to order at 5:00p.m. 
  
Certificate of Appropriateness – 106 E Main St (Sign) and 105 S 6th Ave (Sign) 
Royal stated the certificate of appropriateness and noted that a representative from Sign Corp was present 
for any questions regarding the signage. The signage will be replaced at Wauchula State Bank for the main 
building, as well as the drive thru. Royal asked for a motion to open discussion on this topic. Boynton 
motioned to open discussion, seconded by Collins. Long stated the sizing is within limits of the City Code. 
The Sign Corp representative explained the changes to the Board.   
Collins motioned to approve both certificates of appropriateness, seconded by Boynton.  
With no further discussion, Royal called for all in favor, all responded aye. For those opposed like sign, no 
response. Motion carried. 
 
Approval of Minutes from the March 13, 2023 Meeting 
Long addressed the Board and explained there was some missing information for who made motions due 
to technical difficulties with the recorder. The Board discussed what they remembered from that meeting, 
to be corrected by Camacho.  
Collins motioned to approve the minutes with changes, seconded by Boynton. 
 
Public Comments 
No one was in attendance for public comments.  
 
Other Comments from the Board 
Royal presented a list of businesses within the historic district that she believed had signage which had not 
been approved by the Historic Preservation Board. The Board had discussion regarding the inconsistency 
of signage approval. Royal stated she would request to meet with Mayor Nadaskay and City Manager 
Minshew to discuss their opinions on how the Board should proceed with this issue in an attempt to be 
consistent.   
 
With no further business to discuss, Royal adjourned the meeting at 5:43 p.m.  
  
 
        

     Stephanie Camacho, City Clerk 
 
 

 


